FINAL

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation
March 24, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Cindy Brown (CB), Hugh Morton (HM), Tracy Priestner (TP)

Absent:


Also Present:
Tim King (TK)
GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links:
Join: https://meet.google.com/grp-hwyy-vfk
OR DIAL: 720-443-6124 then enter PIN: 801 033 352#
Minutes:
1/21 were presented for approval.  TS motioned and HM seconded and all were in favor.  

1/28 were presented for approval.  KAR motioned and TS seconded and all were in favor.  

2/4 were presented for approval.  KAR motioned and TS seconded and all were in favor.  

2/18 were presented for approval.  KAR motioned and HM seconded and all were in favor.  

3/3 were presented for approval.  KAR motioned and TS seconded and all were in favor.  

3/10 were presented for approval.  KAR motioned with an amendment to add the google drive to the discussion regarding minutes.  HM seconded the motion with the amendment and all were in favor.  

Budget:
GC started discussion on the budget by asking TK if the shortfall is still around $60k.  TK said he received the Diman Assessment and it is $50k more than what he budgeted.  KAR estimated that the shortfall is closer to $150k with the change in investment income as well.  Still no clear budget from the Westport Schools as well.  TP asked if the schools would share in the $150k deficit.  TK answered yes.  TK spoke briefly on the impact of the shutdown and said that reimbursements by the State or Feds could take a long time, looking at options of postponing town meeting and town election, also postponing the deadline for taxes to June 1st.  TK is also concerned about cuts to the cherry sheet for FY20 due to the pandemic.  GC mentioned deficit spending which could put a burden on FY21.  
Annual Town Meeting:
GC said we are in receipt of draft #8 dated 3/18/2020.  It was suggested we wait on this until we know of the date of town meeting, if it will be postponed.  The consensus would be to move forward and have the warrant ready for May 5th even if postponed.  KAR believes move forward with presentations starting next week, especially money articles, so that we have a better handle on the financials going into town meeting.  GC told the committee to send to the group any correspondence regarding the articles so we can be prepared for presentations next week.  
Liaison Reports:
TP said she attended the last school committee meeting where they discussed taking the Chromebooks out of the operating budget and just leaving it as the warrant article.  The issue is if the article doesn’t pass and how to fund it then.  The school committee is meeting again tomorrow and she plans on attending.  GC said we may need to wait on the presentations of the school and police until they are in front of us.  
Other:

The committee suggested researching a better conference call system than Google.  The clerk will reach out to the IT director for suggestions.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on March 31st at 7 p.m. as a virtual meeting with remote participation only.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERNCE DOCUMENTS:

Annual Town Meeting Warrant
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